October 9, 1940 Mr. Oswald Tower, Editor Basketball Guide Andover, Massachusetts Dear Os: I want to congratulate you on the wonderful tribute that you paid to our mutual friend, John T. Doyle. Coming from a man like you I know how genuine it is, and the tribute being paid to a fine and efficient fellow like Doyle makes me happy indeed. I wrote Mr. Doyle congratulating him on the fine tribute that you paid him, and now I congratulate you. I am happy that you have learned to appreciate this wonderful man. I want to thank you for the bouquet you paid me. In my long and close association with Dr. Waismith I found some very wonderful qualities in the man who thought of everybody else before he thought of himself. I think the Guide was gotten up splendidly, and I believe everyone is pleased with it. With all good wishes to you and yours, I am, Sincerely yours. Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach FCA:lg